Reimbursement to Parents For an Appropriate Private School Placement is Allowable When the Public School Fails to Provide FAPE Regardless of Whether the Public School Previously Provided Special Education Services.   

[bookmark: _GoBack]In Forest Grove School Dist. v. T.A., 129 S. Ct. 2484 (2009), the Court decided that a parent may be reimbursed for the cost of a private school placement when the public school district fails to provide a FAPE and the private school provides the appropriate services.  The Court concluded that a portion of the 1997 Amendments to IDEA did not bar reimbursement to parents simply because the student had not previously received special education services for the public school district.  Now parents can receive reimbursement regardless of whether or not the public school had provided previous services, so long as the public school district had failed to provide FAPE (by not offering an IEP at all) and the private school provided appropriate special education services.  Parents should consult an attorney prior to enrolling their child in private school expecting reimbursement from the school district.     

